

Dear Friends!

The team and myself have all arrived home safely from Ireland. Thank you again for the tremendous support you have been to all of us and to God's work in Ireland. Without your care and love, this trip would not have been possible. You are a very precious part of what the Lord is doing in Ireland, and I thank you from my heart and on the behalf of the Irish. *(continued next page)*





When the Lord first birthed "F.I.R.E. Ministries" twelve years ago, it came forth as God moved by His Spirit, Presence, and Life. Since that time God has continued to be the Life and heart-beat of every trip. This trip was no exception; it was a wonderful time in the Lord! Almost every waking moment was filled with precious times of fellowship and ministry. In Galway my Pastor shared the Word in a church that is filled with young families, students from around the world, and precious saints of

all ages. Some members of my team ministered to the children while I helped with the worship service. We also led a prayer meeting with that fellowship as well as doing some street evangelism. We then traveled on to Co. Mayo where we held a women's conference. The final portion of the trip is F.I.R.E. ministries annual "Family Reunion". This year's Family Reunion was a wonderful celebration! More than ever before we all experienced a time of refreshing communion as the Lord ministered tenderly through His Body. We partook of communion together, took walks by the ocean as we prayed for one another, and had times of sharing in the Word. Beef and potatoes were provided by the Irish and we feasted every meal! There was laughter in abundance as the joy of being the family of God filled our gathering!

I leave again for Ireland in less than three weeks. I will be leading a "F.I.R.E. Ministries "Life Gathering". These gatherings are a time for teenagers and young adults to seek the Lord. During these meetings the Spirit of God usually deals with hearts in a very deep way that carries effects for years to come. The "Life Gathering" begins in Ireland but continues in Texas throughout the entire month of July. I rejoice in such an opportunity to pour Jesus into the next generation! Although my ministry schedule has never been so full... I know the Lord will keep pouring in His Life as I pour Him out! I have been invited to return to Ireland again in October. I really sense this is an open door from the Lord and am believing the Lord for the finances to purchase airfare to go. Some of you may be aware that recently a dear friend who has been a large financial supporter of the ministry is now unable to give. Thank you for your prayers and care in regards to all of these things.

Your Servant in Christ, Kelly

If you would like to help make it possible for F.I.R.E. Ministries to continue to travel into Ireland, please send your tax deductible love gifts to:

F.I.R.E. Ministries c/o Kelly Koshatka P.O. Box 1961 Denton, Texas 76202

kellyreallylovesjesus@gmail.com



















We've got a river of Life

pouring out of us!



